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May 12, 2003
 

Mayor Hubert Brodell
 
City of Jonesboro
 
PO Box 1845
 
Jonesboro, AR 72403-1845
 

Dear Mayor Brodell:
 

It has truly been a pleasure working with both you and your staff as we established
 
our operation here in Jonesboro. As you know, we are well ahead of schedule and
 
with that the population in our plant continues to grow.
 

With that in mind, there is a growing concern regarding the width of Nestle Way.
 
Due to the increase in traffic and a few unfortunate incidents that have occurred
 
such as trucks going into the ditch and a serious accident involving our General
 
Contractor Superintendent, I would like to ask that a meeting be conducted to
 
review widening the road to incorporate a shoulder.
 

I also wanted to follow-up with you to see how things were progressing with the
 
renaming of Cottage Home Road into Nestle Road within the city limits. I
 
understand that concerns were raised from a County perspective in changing
 
Roger's Chapel Road and that the portion of Roger's Chapel Road outside of the city
 
limits would not be changing.
 

If you could let me know, at your earliest convenience, when we could meet and who
 
would be the appropriate attendees for said meeting I would truly appreciate it.
 

I look forward to hearing from you.
 

Sincerely,
 

Michael L. Nelson Jr.
 
Plant Manager, Jonesboro, AR
 
Nestle USA -Prepared Foods Division, Inc.
 

cc:	 Henry Jones, III 
Jonesboro Chamber of Commerce 


